ST. PETER'S CHURCH - HAMBLEDON

" JUNE 1964

DIARY

1

jume 1st, Mon, Confirmation Class at Rectory 7.00 p.m.

June 3itd, Wed. Holy Communion at Hambledon
Homes 10.00 a. m.,

fupe 5th. Fri,  Women's Fellowship at Busbridge
{Young Wives' Fellowship Social)  3.00 p.m.

Jupne 6th, Sat, Diocesan Conference,

Tume T7th, Sun. TRINITY II
Holy Communion 8,00 a,m. and 12.00 noon

Children’s Church 10,00 a. m.
Morning Prayer 11.00 a. m.
Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m.

(C.&.C.C,S., Preacher and Offerings postponed until a
later date).

june 14th, Sun, TRINITY IiI

Holy Communion 8.00 a.m.
"For Parents & Children” 10.00 a.m.
Morning Prayer 11,00 a. m.
Preacher: Rev, A, C,Bellerby, M. A,
Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m,

June 17th, Wed., School Managers’ Meeting transferred
to July 1st.

June 2ist, Sun. TRINITY IV

Holy Communion 8.00 a.m,
(No Evening Communion)
Children’s Church 10.00 a.m.

- Arranged by King Edward’s School)



June 21st, Sun.

June 25th, Thu,

June 28th, Sun.

June 29th. Mon.

July 1st. Wed.

July 4th, Sat,
July 5th.,  Sun.

Morning Prayer 11,00 a.m.
Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m,
Preacher at 11.0 a.m, and 6.30 p.m.
The Rev, A. C, Bellerby,

No Women's Fellowship.
TRINITY V.
Holy Communion 8.00 a.m,
"For Parents & Children” 710,00 a.m,
Morning Prayer 11.00 a. m,
Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m
Confirmation Class at Rectory 7,00 p.m
Holy Communion at Hambledon

Homes 10.00 a.m.
School Managers 4,00 p.m.
GARDEN PARTY AT RECTORY 3.00 p.m
TRINITY VI
Holy Communion 8.00 a.m. and12.0 noon
Children's Church 10.00 a.m.
Morning Prayer 11.00 a.m.
Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m,

July 6th. Mon.

Confirmation Class at Rectory ~ 7.00 p.m,

Offerings on Sundays for General Fund (for Home and Overseas
Missions and Charities), unless otherwise stated.

HOLY BAPTISM

CHURCH REGISTERS,

May 10th, Fiona Catherine, daughter of Malcolm John William
and Pamela Hazel Ann Barker,
Sarah, daughter of Ian and Yvonne Louise Hunt,
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BURIALS

March 20th. Eva Lindley, aged 82 years.
March 24th, Elizabeth Doyle, aged 71 years,
May  6th. Louisa Catherine Burton, aged 86 years.

CHURCH FLOWERS

The following have kindly promised to arrange the flowers:-

June T7th, Mrs. Dowson.
June 14th, Mrs, Wieler.
June 21st, Miss Denny.
June 28th,  Mrs, Chapman.
July 5th. Mrs, Dowson.

Our grateful thanks to all who so kindly undertake to supply
and arrange the flowers in Church.

THE CHURCH GARDEN PARTY will be held at the Rectory on
Saturday, July 4th, 1964, from 3.0 p.m. All members of our
church and their friends are warmly invited to join us for this
time of fellowship. Teas will be served in the garden, and
ices and soft drinks will be available, The scholars of Hamble-
don C. of E.Scheol will be giving a display, and further details
about the programme for the afternoon will be announced later.
If wet we will meet in the Village Hall,

In recent years it has been our custom to provide tea
without charge, and hope to be able to make similar arrange-
ments again this year, and we should therefore be grateful for
gifts of provisions (tea, milk, sugar, cakes, butter, sandwich
filling etc. ) A list will be placed in the Church Porch during June
for promises of these provisions.

mmmmmmmmmmmm

DEANERY CHILDREN’S SERVICE IN GUILDFORD CATHEDRAL

SATURDAY, JULY 25th. 1964, at 3.30 p.m.
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Preacher:-
The Rev. D, A, Parsons, M. A.,
Chaplain at King Edward’s School, Witley,

We hope that our Children’s Church, and "For Parents and
Children" will be well represented on this occasion. The
service will be a "Children's Service”, and the preacher (The
Rev.D. A, Parsons) is well known to us in Hambledon. He has
frequently visited Children’s Church, and has been responsible
for the visits to us of other members of the staff and also
scholars of King Edward's School.

GUILD OF HEALTH.

Public Services are being arranged in Guildford on
Sunday, Monday and Tuesday, July 5th,, 6th., and Tth.,
at 8,0 p.m. The services will be held in St.Saviour's
Church, Woodbridge Road, and will be conducted by Canon
Wallace Bird, Chaplain to the Guild of Health. The speaker
will be Mrs, Agnes Sandford. The following is a preliminary
notice we have received about her visit,

MRS, AGNES SANFORD, the well-known American
writer and teacher, auther of two outstanding books, "The
Healing Light" and "Behold your God", is to be in Great
Britain this summer, She is to hold a School of Pastoral Care

at a centre near Farnham commencing on Whitmonday.

She will then go to Scotland for a week before going to Lee
Abbey where she will be the chief lecturer at two successive
Schools from May 31st. to June 13th, Then follow events in
Parishes, at Otley in Yorkshire, at Fareham in Hampshire,
and then at Guildford from Friday, 3rd., July till Tuesday,
7th July. Apart from the gatherings for which personal
invitations are being issued, there will be public meetings or
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services conducted by Canon Wallace Bird, , Chaplain

to the Guild of Health, at St., Saviour's Church, Guildford,
on Sunday, Monday and Tuesday, July 5, 6 and 7 at 8.0
p.m. at which Mrs. Sanford will speak. This weekend
Mission has been arranged by the Guild of Health under
the auspices of the Guildford Council of Churches,

ABINGER CONVENTION,

This annual convention will be held in THE
DORKING HALLS this year - Saturday, June 27th. to
Saturday, July 4th, (No meeting on Sunday, June 28th),

The meetings on the Saturdays will be at 3.30 p.m., and
6.30 p.m., and on other days at 7.30 p.m. The speakers
will include:=

Rev, J, A, Caiger,
Dr. D.Martin Lloyd-Jenes,
Rev, W, Leslie Land.
Rev,R,E. Morrish,
Rev. Ian Murray,
Rev. A.W.Rainsbury,

and Rev, A.M. Stibbs,

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP,

On Ascension Day the members of the Busbridge Young
Wives’ Fellowship visited Hambledon for a short service,
Arrangements had been made for tea to be served in the Rectory
garden, but due to the inclement weather it was necessary
to have the tea in the Village Hall. For a brief period the
sun began to shine and the friends from Busbridge, who had come
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with their children, were able to enjoy a walk through the
woods adjoining the Hall. The hospitality of the Hambledon
Women's Fellowship was much appreciated.

The coach-outing to Canterbury on Tuesday, May 12th.,
proved most successful, Thirty three members and friends
left Hambledon at 8.30 a.M., arriving in Canterbury just before
12.30 p.m., after a delightful drive into Kent, After
visiting the Cathedral and other places of interest the party met
for tea at the Cathedral Tea Rooms, and then made their way
to the coach for the return journey, arriving home at about
9.30 p.m. We were grateful to Messis. Blackburn's of
Godalming for another excellent journey in one of their
coaches.

The Busbridge Young wive's Fellowship has kindly
invited our Women's Fellowship to jointihem for a social
afternoon on Friday, June 5th.

DIOCESAN GUILD OF VERGERS,

Members of the Guild attended a short service at
St. Peter's Church on Tuesday evening, May 5th.

After the service refreshments were served at the
Rectory.

COVENTRY CATHEDRAL.

A COACH EXCURSION

is being arranged for
TUESDAY, 22nd. SEPTEMBER 1964.

- Fare 12/6 -

There is a Refectory adjoining the Cathedral where light
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refreshments can be obtained.
Those wishing to go please send a postcard to

Major B, W.Richards,

Hydon Wood,

Hambledon,

DR. AND MRS, H.W.SANSOM have returned from Kenya
with their family for a short furlough, and we are delighted
to welcome them back to St. Peter's Church,

I hope that Dr. Sansom may be able to speak to us
some time about movements towards Christian Unity which
are taking place in Kenya at the present time. His practical
experience in this matter will be of particular interest to
members of the Church Council and others who are now study -
ing the Anglican-Methodist Report,

"

Stop Press!"

Dr. Sansom has kindly promised to preach at the
11.0 a.m. service on June 28th.

HAMBLEDON ALMSHOUSES,

At a recent meeting of the Trustees grateful thanks were
recorded for an anonymous gift to the Almshouses - the re-
turfing of the gardens, planting of shrubs and laying of new foot-
paths.  Not only has the donor re-made the gardens, but has
also arranged for their upkeep. This "new look” to the Alms-
houses has made a vast improvement to this corner of the village,
and we all appreciate the generosity of the donor,



